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	01750 722744
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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 8th March 2021 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Graham Easton, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, Ieuan Chamberlain, Jim Stillie, Alisdaire Lockhart, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Cochrane, Gordon Edgar, and Elaine Thornton-Nicol; Graham Jones (SBC); 14 members of the public; 1 member of the press.
2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GI and seconded by AL.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically and also available on CC website.
7.       
Local Improvements – SBC Councillors advised of winter erosion on steps leading into centre of town. GEd has reported a number of step repairs and has requested that the steps at the top of Forrest Road be treated as an emergency. Please report any other outstanding repairs to GEd.

CC has reported the need for repairs at Douglas Place. SBHA are responsible and have been informed.


AP has received enquiries re litter picking at the Victoria Park and along the Riverside. SBC cannot distribute litter pickers due to covid restrictions and AP advised anyone looking to carry out a litter pick on their own to alert the SRT. GEas. noted however that the litter situation at the moment is more than the SRT could handle on its own. GEd advised that Poundland are selling litter pickers for £1 should anyone require them.


AP also noted that there was a large amount of litter which is coming from the CRC. GEd to follow up.


IK asked if SBC could launch an initiative to discourage people from littering. CC advised that there is such a campaign and so IK asked if awareness about the initiative could be increased.


IK expressed frustration that every month the CC raise the issue of Dunsdale Road and yet nothing has been done to remedy this situation. GEd confirmed that the relevant owners have now been contacted and one family is trying to determine the source of the water problem through their property. GEd added that work is being carried out to renew the drains. He also acknowledged that SBC will deal with the facing stone of the wall which has come away but it is, as yet, not in a program of works.


The patch of ground behind the General Store is a work in progress for Sue Briggs and JT. IK advised that there are outhouses in Halliwell’s Close which could be used for extra storage if needed.

Following on from a complaint raised at the last meeting, CC confirmed that SBHA will put in place a fence at the top of Kingsland Avenue to stop cars driving across the grass. Royal Mail box which had collapsed will be removed as it’s no longer in use.
8.       Planning Matters – none.
9.       
Open Forum – Colin Anderson reiterated the points he made in his email to the CC and Graham Jones attended the meeting to respond to these.

The current situation with the travellers is unlikely to change until the Scottish Government state that the facilities can reopen.


There were 10 available pitches at Innerleithen, but the site cannot operate at full capacity due to social distancing.


In terms of families coming and going from the site, GJ highlighted the fact that SBC have no powers over stopping people from travelling – this is purely a police matter. If the travellers are allowed to travel freely and arrive at an undesignated site, SBC would then have to take an enforcement route. When travellers do arrive at an authorised site, police cannot turn the families away and SBC are obliged to provide them with facilities.


AF enquired about a family who have just arrived from Derry. In actual fact, this family have been here since last year but moved away and then returned. This freedom of movement which goes against Scottish Government guidelines was again questioned. GJ reiterated that there is nothing SBC can do once a family arrive at a site. GJ did however state that he is in discussion with CAT re putting in place mobile CCTV which would help to monitor the arrivals and departures of families and could confirm any reports of antisocial behaviour.

MoP 2 then advised that the current families were making room at the site for two more caravans. AP noted that he had seen video footage which confirmed this and CC asked why a warden has never been put in place. GEd suggested that the employment (or rather why this has not already been put in place) be taken up with Rob Dickson. CC to follow up.


MoP 3 asked who had authorised the containers and why there were empty caravans on site. GJ responded that the containers had been provided by SBC and GEd clarified that the caravan in question had not been left empty, rather there had been a family bereavement upon which the residents had left but they will return.


MoP4 commented that the caravan which had been moved onto the hardstanding are now back on the grass.


The discussion ending with CA stressing the need to improve the site once restrictions are lifted. GJ was thanked for his attendance.
MoP5 advised of severe erosion at the Skerns – this is causing trees to fall into the Ettrick and be washed downstream. JS concurred and noted that the situation needs to be monitored. 

10.
SBC Councillor Reports – CC – no report.

ETN – A draft anti-poverty strategy has been drawn up and will go to public consultation. It will also be passed to all Community Councils and ETN asks that everyone provide feedback.


GEd – There will be a second survey of outcomes available soon regards 20mph. It will be on the SBC website and residents are encouraged to leave take part.


6 – 8 individuals had caused damage to the footbridge ramp on the south side with coping stones also smashed. The ramp has now been tidied and repairs will be carried out.


No update re Bannerfield Art Project as yet.


There will be a CAT meeting tomorrow morning so please let GEd know of any issues as soon as possible.


IK asked if the flashing signs could be reactivated on the A7 as the downhill speed from the golf club to the High School exceeds 20mph. GEd advised that the signs are under the remit of Transport Scotland and need to be recalibrated.


DD asked if more flashing signs were available. GEd confirmed that the next set of signs will be put in place in Bowden and St. Boswell’s. A consultation needs to happen before signs can be put up.


With regards to the budget, AF asked if funding could be made available to help upgrade the caravan site. SBC Councillors were agreeable to this but a business case will be required.

11.     
Treasurer’s Report –

Very little activity on either account.

CC account

£629.62 in SRT fund

£1585.45 in fountain restoration fund

£8647.11 in Trishaws “account”

£1781.60 in general fund

BS account

£1424.16 in account

12.    
Selkirk Response Team – no report.
13.
SHMG – General tidy up and maintenance just now.

AF advised that the path at the well is impassable. DD also advised that the path at the side of Pot Loch is in poor condition. GEd will look again at the well and ask the hill warden to check the path at the loch (although this area comes under the remit of Neighbourhood Services).

Blooming Selkirk – 

JT met with Reece at Philiphaugh who provided an itemised quote for town centre planting, includes baskets, boxes, planters, renewing compost. Cost will be slightly over £2,000

An application has been submitted to Communities fund for £1400, which would cover baskets and some extra for the new bed at Victoria Hall.
JT has written to Casting Associations to ask for donations to provide plants for planters and already had positive responses.
Plans to repeat the sponsorship scheme for the boxes on the railings at the Victoria Hall.
Ex-Soldiers garden opposite War Memorial will be dismantled later this year when the old St Mary’s site is redeveloped – we have been offered any plants we can redeploy when the time comes.
Caroline will remind SBHA about the wall at the foot of Tower Street so that plans for that area can be started.  

14.      Chamber of Trade/BIDS – no meetings as yet.

Levy monies due to be collected from local businesses.


Hopeful that the Farmer’s Market may be able to go ahead in May.

15.     Other Reports – none.
16.       AOCB – 

AF asked if it would be possible for Selkirk to be included in the cycle for Buccleuch Hunt meet on New Year’s Day. Advised that this could be looked at but obviously depends on what restrictions are still in place by then.


IK noted that the restorations at 5 Tower Street should be completed by April and asked if there has been any progress with the notice boards at Market Place and Victoria Hall. There has been no progress as yet for the notice board at Victoria Hall but the one at Market Place is fine.


JS asked if it would be possible to have a plinth or memorial plaque in town for residents who have been cremated. CC was unsure but advised that she has been asking if an unused corner of the cemetery could be used to bury ashes.


GEas will be taking part in different challenges for charity over the next couple of months. More details can be found on facebook.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 12th April 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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